HUNGER STRIKE BY INDIGENOUS’ PEOPLES DELEGATES

IN THE UNITED NATIONS IN GENEVA

Monday 29th of November

Saúl Vicente read the Declaration to announce a Hunger Strike by 6 Indigenous’ delegates from different organizations in the plenary room, supported by over 120 organization and Peoples from around the world.  States and Indigenous Peoples representatives were very surprised by the action taken by the Indigenous Peoples representatives. They have never seen such an action made by Indigenous Peoples delegates who have been coming to the UN for many years. The action created immediate concern by representatives of the United Nations, and a large outpouring of media and press attention. 

The security of the UN met with the hunger strikers and they decided that they could stay inside the plenary room even though the Russian Federation expressed disagreement with the action and they requested the strikers be expulsed.   The Chairman of the Working Group Luis Chavez also did not make an objection to their continued presence in the room and in fact expressed that he recognized their right to take this action.

The High Commissioner on Human Rights of the UN Mrs. Louise Arbour was immediately informed by the Office of the High Commissioner, and she requested that her representative meet with the hunger strikers as she had to travel out of the country that afternoon.  Julian Burger arranged for this initial meeting between two representatives of the hunger strikers, Saul Vicente and Andrea Carmen, with her representative Mr. Dzidek Kedzia, RRDB, from the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights and also with Ulrich Von Blumenthal, Legal Adviser UNOG present. The purpose was to clarify the purpose and objectives of the hunger strike and the concerns of the Indigenous Peoples represented and supporting about this process, as well as their commitment to the adoption of the original text of the Declaration as the minimum standard they could agree to defend and protect their rights.   

The representative of the High Commissioner offered to arrange a meeting for the next day with the Vice president of the Commission on Human Rights, as the President was out of the country, but had been informed and agreed that this meeting should take place, so that the CHR could be informed of the concerns of the Indigenous Peoples directly.        

Many support declarations begin to arrive from many Indigenous peoples and non Indigenous organizations from the entire world.

Many interviews were conducted by radio, newspapers and TV, with many reporters coming to the back of the conference room where the hunger strikers had laid out a red and white blanket to sit on.

Tuesday 30th of November
The hunger strike is going on.

Meetings took place between all 6 hunger strikers and the Vice President of the Human Rights Commission Mr. Gordan Markotic.

Many support from around the world letters arrive, and are given to the countries from which they are originated and to the Secretariat.
